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President’s
Message

Deanna Hanson
President 

The Renaissance Society
of Sacramento

deannahanson@gmail.com
Renaissance Website:

https://csus.edu/rensoc

Key Dates

Saturday, Sept. 27
Program Leaders Work-

shop, 8:30am
Student Union

Saturday, Sept. 27, 3:30 
Potluck Tailgate followed 

by 6:00 football game
 (see Deanna's column 

for more details)

Wednesday, Oct. 22
“Meet New Members" 

dinner, 4:00 PM, 
at Ippolito's Trattoria, 
9500 Micron Avenue, 

Sacramento

Learning And Enjoying New and Old Friends
Fall colors on campus!  Leaves will soon begin to fall!  This is my favorite time 
of year because Sacramento and especially the Sac State Campus are so beautiful. 
There is so much to include in   this newsletter. You will notice the on-line version 
has more information than can be included in the print version.  You may be won-
dering why.  Because of printing and mailing costs, we are restricted to 8 printed 
pages.  But we have so much more to say that we decided to add additional pages 
and information to the on-line version.  If you find you no longer need us to mail 
you a copy, please call the office and let us know so that we can print fewer 
copies and save money for other priorities. 
This edition contains a list of our generous donors this year – those who give to 
Renaissance above and beyond expectations.  In addition, I want to recognize Tr-
ish Fontana who contributed five Tuition Assistance Memberships.  As you know, 
this program allows individuals to become members if it is difficult for them fi-
nancially.  The program is explained on the RS website on the Membership Tab.  
We also received a generous memorial gift in the name of a former member, Don-
ald Cole.
Renaissance reached a major milestone for Scholarships.  We now have sufficient 
funds for a 4th endowed scholarship.  Again, thank you for your generosity.  Our 
students really appreciate it.
So many of you were on campus for the first Friday and your donations to the 
Food Pantry were amazing.  Just within the classroom envelopes I personally 
turned in, we accounted for over $1600 collected on September 5, 2025.  That 
does not factor those who contribute online or used the QR code on the slide.  In 
addition, it’s important to understand how great the need for the Food Pantry is.  
The first two weeks of class more than 1200 students used the food pantry!
Also, on the first Friday of classes, we had a record number of members attending 
First Friday pizza at Round Table.  The following Friday we hosted new members 
for pizza and a get acquainted session.
As always, I look forward to your comments, questions and suggestions on how 
we can improve.  I wish I could wave a magic wand and solve every problem 
immediately.  Rest assured we hear you and we are working on many things with 
more information to come.
If you read this before the end of September, I hope you plan to join us for the 
Tailgate Potluck starting at 3:30 and the Sac State/Cal Poly football game at 6:00 
Saturday, September 27th.  We will supply hot dogs, buns and condiments.  
Stingers Up!!!  

mailto:deannahanson@gmail.com
https://csus.edu/rensoc


Anne Putt Has Spent Her Life in Central California
By Judy Lewis 

Born in Stockton, Anne has ventured as far north as Yuba City.  A graduate of Hiram Johnson High School in 
Sacramento, she enrolled at Sac State, and then earned a B.S. in dietetics at U.C. Davis in 1975. Because the 
job market was tight, she worked in retail for a few years before earning an MBA from Sac State.

Initially, Anne was employed by a small consulting firm, before returning to Sac State to earn an MS in Ac-
counting. She felt the initial MBA was very general and she wanted to focus on something more specific. 
Anne had observed her Stockton grandparents struggling financially, and wanted a more secure career.  For 
three years, she taught accounting at Sacramento City College.

Following her daughter’s birth, Anne opted to stay at home for a few years. She volunteered with the PTA, 
took some classes, and assisted her husband Allen Putt, who taught at Sac State, with grading papers. 

By 1993, Anne had decided that she needed to earn 
some serious money. She earned a CPA license, and be-
gan 15 years with the State of California. She worked 
with several agencies, the longest being Caltrans. 

Their daughter, whose liver was failing, moved back 
home with her parents. In 2013, she passed away in 
Birmingham, Alabama, while waiting for a liver trans-
plant. 

Dementia took her husband Allen in 2021. And her 
mother, Beverly Spencer, also a Renaissance member, 
passed away at age 98 on July 12, 2025.

Anne is currently writing a book on the topic of trans-
forming suffering into happiness.

Last year she served as assistant controller for the Re-
naissance Society and enjoyed volunteering with Sac 
State students who are earning their PhDs in Physical 
Therapy.  She assisted with setting up this year’s Open 
House, describing all of the Renaissance members as “so 
open and inviting.”

As a widow, Anne enjoys the company of her two 
Yorkies and gardening in the East Sacramento bungalow 
she and her husband purchased many years ago. 
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Why Wear Your Renaissance Society Badge
Our Renaissance Society badge has our name on the front.  But the most important piece of informa-
tion on our badge is the Emergency Contact information on the reverse side.  If you’re ever in a situa-
tion where you need medical attention, that badge can be a lifesaver.  Please remember to always wear 
your badge when on campus and make sure your information is up-to-date.  If you need to pick up 
your badge, it’s available at the Renaissance Society office located at 350 University Ave., Suite 108, 
Sacramento.  Please call (916) 758-5133 to make sure your badge is available for you to pick up.
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Legacy $5,000 and Above
Deborah Seiler

Champion $3,000 to $4,999
Anonymous

Patron $1,000 to $2,999
Mike Agron

Constance & Paul Batterson
Ken Cross

David Ferguson
James & Barbara Joyce

Susan Keeney
Ruth McElhinney
Marian Sheppard

Joyce Wright

Sustainer $500 to $999
Carol & David Abelson

Laurye & Jeffrey Brownfield
Richard DeTar & Nancy Mead

Thomas Freeburger
Beth Mann

Susan McGinty
Marjorie Patzer
Michael Pidd & 

Michele Rickey-Pidd
Fred Schack

David Underwood

Contributor $250 to $499
Karen Auwaerter

Alan Baker

Michele Finerty
Gordon Garcia

Dale Good
Deanna Hanson
Janet Heath & 
Wesley Brown
Leonard Hom
Marty Keale
Julie Kraus

Dennis Mangers
Carolyn Martin
Diane McGuire
Jay McKeeman

Jeanne & Tim Rimpo
Janice Stern
Kathy Styc

Diana Wuerth

Supporter $100 to 
$249

John Abbott
Robert Adler

Mildred Alexander
Christopher Allen
Richard Atkinson

Dave & Kris Backus
Juanita Barrena & 

Sylvia Navari
Dayle & John Barry

Robert & Susan 
Benedetti

Chris & Lucy Berger
Liz & Wally Borland

Ken & Susan 
Brackenhoff
Alice Braun

Hugh Brodkey
James E. Brown

Wade Brynelson
Ann Burrows
Janice Chung

Bill & Sue Cole
Fran Coletti

Richard Conrad
Gretchen Cypin

Barbara Davis-Lyman 
& Jack Jennings

Elizabeth Dufresne
Dee Emmert

Bill Fackenthall
Anita Fante
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Tanya Ferguson
Heidi Foster

Ron Ganzfried &
Jane Ross

Mary Ann Gee
Janelle Gray & 

Dan Sherry
Melissa Green
Linda Haines

Christine Hansen
Pat Hara

Eileen Heaser
Marsha Holland

Anne Israel-Connolly
Paula Jacobs
Linda Jayne

Kathleen Keers
Patricia Kelly
Allan Keown
Anita Kermes

Peter Klein
Nancy  Kniskern

Carol Koss
Nanci & Matt Kuzins
Mary & Philip Lane

Catherine Lieb
Joan Loftin

Alexis Lorenz
Deborah Maciejewski

Rita & Leonard 
Marowitz

Marilyn Mazzocco
Theresa McGarry

Steven Meinrath & 
Helen Nusbaum

Ann Mitchell
Elaine & Ken Moody

Pamela Mooney
Marylee & Alan 

Moritz
Emily Moulton
Peter Mundy

Patricia & 
William Naylor

Rebecca Newland
Sharon Nittka
Suzanna Nye

Dorothy Orolin

Patricia Pavone
Joyce Poirot

Linda & Michael Rahn
C. Ann Reed

Barbara Reed-Houck
Linda Rogaski

Angelika & 
Daniel Rooney

Leland Ruth
Robert Ruxin

Sherrie Sala-Moore
Laurie & Mike Salter

Nancy Samuelson
Jon & Rebecca Siiteri

Callie Smith
Freda & 

Roger Sornsen
Douglas Souvignier

Deon Stein
Cindy & 

Tom  Suchanek
Gay & Paul Tanner

Marge Tarbell
Christopher Taylor

Sue Teranishi
Ron Tochterman

Brian Toole
Glennah Trochet
Milo Turaylich

Trisha Uhrhammer
Dale & Julia 
VanderSchaaf
Jeff Voeller
Michael & 

Kimberly Warren
Mark Webb

Norv Wellsfry
Susan Wheeler

Vivian Yost
Mark & 

Wendy Zlotlow

Friend $25 to $99
Cheryl Adler
Jean Alford

John Anderson
Jess Arce

Theresa Arciniega

Janis Austin
Sarah Ayres
Sue Bassett
Lin Batten
Greg Beale
Chris Beeby

Karen Benson
Mike Blixt

Brenda Boles
Robert Boyer
Terry Bridges

Annalena Bronson
Donald Brown
Norma Brunsell

Karen Burley
Cindy Butler

Mary Ann Carrasco
Anna Carroll
Carla Caruso

Kathleen Casanave
Billie Chapman

Frederick Chapman
Shu Chen

Kevin Collins
Nancy Compton
Nancy Cornelius

Sandra Cortes
Jon Courtway
Larry Cranford

Dan Cross
Debra Da Costa
Kerri Daniels & 
Robert Reimann
Alexis Davidson

Anne Davis
Barbara Davis

Judith & David Day
Jacqueline Decuir
Louise DiMattio

Janice & Paul Douglas
Mary Ann Downey

Richard Duke
James  Eckerman
Ranny Eckstrom

Greg Eddy
Sam Graham 
Edmondson

Priscilla Edwards

Dolores Eitel
Jeanne Ekstrom

Bob Elliott
Susan Ely
Ana Facio

Annette Faurote
Laurene Fitzpatrick

Melody Flores
William Floyd
Beth Forrester
Robert Foster
Roberta Frieze
Mynga Futrell
Tony Gane & 

Carol Goodman
Cynthia Gatlin
Anne Geraghty

Jeanne & 
Marin Gerber

Margret Gerriets
Jacquie Gevelinger

Thomas Gilbert
Roberta Gleeson
Ben Glovinsky

Peggy Goldstein
Janne Graham
Nancy Griffith

Bruce Gunn
Candace Hale-Lightner

David Harzoff
Jack Hastings

Bruce Heard & 
Theodora Wilner
Cynthia Hearden
Susan Hernandez

Muriel Herr
Michael Hersher

Laurel  Hicks
Linda Howard

Margot Howard
Marne Howard

Gail Hulse
Ann Huntsman
Nan Johnson

Thomas Kassis
Kellie Kilgore

Byung Kim
Carol Kinser
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Mary Anne Kirchner
Claudia Kirkpatrick
Barbara Kletzman
Sobha Kollipara

Alan Kreeger
Michael Krug

Harriet Lamanna
Martha Larkey

Janet Lewis
Ali & Len Lippman
Maria Livingston
Carol Lockridge

Alice Low
Kelly Loyer

Teresa Lyday-Selby
Patricia Maffei
Cindy Magness

Joe Maloney
Susan Mar

Mariana Marin & 
Mark DeBoer

Michelle Martin
Karen Martin

Pete Martineau
Pete Martineau
Jack McClain

Gary McFarland
Karen Merick
Kay Merrill

Linda Middlesworth
Pam Milchrist

Carol Mills
Phyllis  Mills

Kathryn Montoya
Kathy Moorse

Debra Morrow-Boivin
Hugh (Terry) Moss

Charles Murphy
Elaine Novak
Mary O'Byrne
Steven Orkand

Diane O'Rourke
Susan Osborn

Priscilla Ouchida
Joyce Ownbey
Laura Parker
Jim Parvis

Barbara Patten
Dana Paulsen
Kathy Paxton
Barbara Peavy

Jan Pollock
Bill Poulton

Mary Ann Prince
Anne Putt

Kathleen Rangchi
Linda Rau

Tim Reardon
Meda Rebecca

Roger Remedios
Jerry Ripperda
Sylvia Roach

Carol Robinson
Gwendolyn Roeske

Robert Roth
Carol Sabin

Sandy Sarber
Nancy  Schoellkopf

Edith Schwarz
Steve Scott

Joan Shannon
Margaret Shine

Laraine Silberstein
Paula Silver
Jill Simmons
Charles Sims
Joy Skalbeck
Pam Slater
Chris Smith
Maria Spann
Julia Stagg

Maryann Stallard-
Brown

Carol Stanford
Dale Stark

Rhoda Stewart
Michael & 

Anna Storey
Jan Sutterfield

Gary & 
Nancy Szydelko

Beth TenPas
Barbara Thomas
Doug Thompson

PROGRAM LEADERS WORKSHOP 
September 27th
Student Union

PARKING PASSES WORK ON SATURDAY

If you have been considering becoming a Program 
Leader but want to know more about the what and 
how of becoming a leader please attend this work-
shop.  The first 90 minutes is for new leaders this 
semester and those who are thinking about becom-
ing a leader.  We will introduce you to a new website 
that helps new leaders with the process.  Time will 
be spent answering questions and information about 
how to be successful as a Program Leader will be 
explored.

The session for new and those considering becoming 
a leader starts at 8:30. At 10:30 the current leaders 
will join us.  You will have a chance to talk with 
them and get their ideas and recommendations.  

Of course there will be coffee, tea and goodies in the 
morning and lunch will be included.

We look forward to seeing you there!!!

Here is the link to the Program Leaders Workshop

Andrea Thorup
Brady Torres

Michelle Tsang
Fred Turner

Gerry Valenton
Lorraine Van Kekerix

Rita Walker
Jerry Ann 

Walker-Campbell
Laura Warren

Barry Wasserman
Elizabeth Weed

Richard & Laura Weisberg
Barbara Welcher
Glory Wicklund
Kate Williams

Randall Williams
Karen Willstatter

Sandra Winter
Robert Wissmath

Carol Woolf
Maria Workman

Kathy Wright
Arnold & Karen York

And many more donors who have chosen to re-
main anonymous. We appreciate you all.

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/1629210475389?aff=oddtdtcreator
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Dining Together - October 2025
By Suzie Fogg

Dining Together will meet at MING DYNASTY,  
1211 Broadway in Sacramento at 5:30 PM on Wednes-
day October 8, 2025.  Dining Together members who 
wish to attend should RSVP to Susie Fogg, susiem-
fogg@gmail.com  no later than Friday, October 4. 

There is plenty of free parking on 3 sides of the restau-
rant. The restaurant is known for its Dim Sum dishes. 

Please bring cash as there will not be separate checks. 

Dining Together - November 2025
By Susan Wheeler

Dining Together will meet at Mulvaney's B&L, 
1215 19th St, Sacramento, (https://mulvaneys-
bl.com/ ) at 5:30 PM on November 12, 2025. Din-
ing Together members who wish to attend should 
RSVP to Susan Wheeler (swheeler_1@yahoo.-
com) no later than November 9th. 

There is street parking so please allow extra time 
to park.  Please remember to bring cash. This din-
ner is limited to 24 people.  

Dr. David Battin died Aug 8, 2025 from a sudden heart attack.  He was active in RS with the Adventurers 
and the Cook’s Tour.  David and his wife Marcia recently celebrated their fiftieth wedding anniversary. 
Celebration of Life will be held at his son Matt’s home on Sept 20 at 4 pm.  Condolences sent to Matt and 
Emily Battin at 410 Sandburg Dr in Sacramento 95819.

Donald Cole died at the end of August 2025. Donald worked for California State Department of Finance 
and the Department of Water Resources.  For over 35 years. He was quite the bowler and bowled a 300 
game when he was 63. His obituary’s list of memorial donations included the Renaissance Society. Con-
dolences sent to wife Verna at John Cole-Hall, 7900 Colbert Drive Rancho Marietta, CA 95683.

In Memoriam

https://mulvaneysbl.com/
https://mulvaneysbl.com/
mailto:swheeler_1@yahoo.com
mailto:swheeler_1@yahoo.com
mailto:susiemfogg@gmail.com
mailto:susiemfogg@gmail.com
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THE PROGRAM COMMITTEE HEARS YOU
Submitted by Jackie Lamb

At the recent Orientation and Open House, the Program Committee conducted a survey of those in at-
tendance.  We wanted to know how to best offer programs to our membership.  We promised those who 
completed the survey that we would report on the results.

What we heard
• 80% indicated a very strong preference for in person classes over Zoom when they had to choose 

their preference.
• 75% were willing to attend Saturday programs
• 66% were willing to attend evening classes or events
• 98% were willing to pay extra for a special program
• 50% of those were willing to pay $25 to $50 extra
• 13 indicated they were interested in becoming a program leader

Areas of Interest
Preferred topics were:

50% Music and Performing Arts
33% want more Arts and Crafts
80% want Current Events and Politics
80% want Science and Technology
70% want History

More information:
• Those with mobility issues identified difficulty with being on campus. Transportation and park-

ing were listed as problems.
• When asked about Zoom classes, they identified technology as a major problem - both their own 

skill level and those of the Program Leader
• They liked the convenience of Zoom classes
• Most choose to attend the Zoom class live rather than watch the recording.  However, they like 

having the recording for when they had to miss class.
• Most thought that in person classes were more informative and participants enjoyed dialogue 

with the Leader and with other participants

The Program Committee thanks everyone for their input.  As we go forward this information will be, and 
is, very helpful.  We especially want to thank Sandy Britton for all her work in developing and scoring 
the surveys.  Her help made it all happen!

On Thursday, November 20th from 5:00- 7:00pm, the Sac 
State Dreamer Resource Center (DRC) will be celebrating its 
10-Year Anniversary.  The celebration will take place at the 
Harper Alumni Center on the Sac State campus.  This event 
is limited to 300 people.  Renaissance Society has supported 
the DRC for many years - a number of our members have 
visited and helped the center and its students.  More details 
will be posted in a Weekly Update when the registration link 
becomes available.  In the meantime, please save this date 
and time.
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Montanino on the Map 
Media Release:                                                                                                Contact: Catherine O’Brien 
For immediate release                                                                                       catherine.obrien@gmail.com

Smartphone-Enabled Walking Tour of Sacramento, 
As Seen through the Eyes and Paintbrush of Artist Anthony Montanino

The buildings and parks of Sacramento were visual inspiration for Anthony Montanino. His paintings, 
known for their bold colors and strong use of light and shadow, decorate the walls of public spaces and 
private collectors’ homes throughout the area.

Now many of his pieces are available for anyone to view, right where he first sketched them out. Thanks 
to a free smartphone map, you can take a self-guided tour, from McKinley Park through the Victorian and 
Craftsman streets of midtown Sacramento, past the State Capitol, the waterfront, and Old Ironsides, to 
Broadway’s Tower Theatre, viewing images of more than 60 Montanino paintings as you go.

Just find a Montanino on the Map postcard at a local gallery. Point your smartphone’s camera at the 
card’s QR code (or point your web browser to bit.ly/4nHdj7r) to see a map of downtown Sacramento with 
picture-frame icons. Tap on one for a pop-up window with the painting of that location. The map will give 
you walking or driving directions that will take you to view the building or scene in the painting. When 
you’re ready to move along, simply tap another picture frame nearby on the map to continue your tour. 
Your travels will take you through midtown Sacramento’s shady streets, past parks, corner groceries, and 
dining establishments that were among Anthony’s favorite subjects. Enjoy Sacramento from the artist’s 
perspective.
So grab your phone, scan the code, and start exploring Sacramento as seen by Anthony Montanino!

[QR Code for Montanino on the Map:]

 

Anthony Montanino, Sacramento Artist
Catherine O’Brien’s late husband, Anthony Montanino, painted many prominent locations and buildings 
in Sacramento.  Catherine has published a walking map which is linked here.  His paintings will be famil-
iar to many Renaissance members and we wanted to share this map with you.

https://www.google.com/maps/d/viewer?mid=14Dm9FbDfbQrMhS_1dWAQAeJiSWAQpsM&ll=38.574287323654616,-121.48540645&z=14
http://bit.ly/4nHdj7r
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RENAISSANCE RECORDER EDITOR
Carolyn Monson

For Submissions, contact
Deanna Hanson

deannahanson@gmail.com
or

Rick Atkinson
rpamd@yahoo.com

RENAISSANCE SOCIETY
Administrative Office

Email: renaissa@csus.edu
Website: www.csus.edu/rensoc

Phone: (916) 758-5133
Office: 350 University Ave., Suite 108

Sacramento CA 95819

We have so much to tell you each month that we find we are constrained by the 8-page printed news-
letter. So, any time it is necessary, we will be having more information in our on-line version. For those 
few of you who receive the print version in the mail, we hope you will click on the blue link below and 
try the expanded more colorful version of the Recorder on the Renaissance website. Scroll down to the 
bottom of the left green column, click on the link to “Get the Recorder” and . . . get all the news.

Thanks to Renaissance Volunteers 
for the Fall 2025 Orientation and 

Open House
Thanks to the Renaissance members who 
volunteered for the Fall 2025 Orientation 
and Open House on August 8.  The event 
was well attended by new and returning 
members, excited to start the new se-
mester. We could not have done it without 
you!
Orientation Welcome Table: Bob Silva, 
Marian Sheppard
Open House Welcome Table: Deborah 
Seiler, Marsha Holland
Open House Set Up: Al Barake, Mike 
Blixt
Member Sign Ups: Eric Levinson, Sarah 
Ryan Roberts, Tom Nelson, Kevin 
Collins, Ron Marcroft
Hospitality Table: Susan Brackenhoff, 
Anne Putt
Open House Badge Table: Nancy Mar-
tin, Virginia Sturdevant
Open House Staff Table: Dave Ferguson
Roving Greeter: Frank Martinez
Volunteer Coordinator: Carol Barake

mailto:deannahanson@gmail.com
mailto:rpamd@yahoo.com
https://www.csus.edu/college/social-sciences-interdisciplinary-studies/renaissance-society/
mailto:%20renaissa@csus.edu
http://www.csus.edu/rensoc

